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Alvin & Roberta’s Big Day 
By Roberta Cappel

Alvin and I celebrated our 50th wedding 

anniversary April 7. Thank you RBCC

friends for the many congratulations! Our 

daughters hacked into our computer and 

them to send a card to us! I’m surprised 

we didn’t hear from Master Card and 

Discover! The girls and their families

hosted a wonderful family dinner for us.

Our granddaughters even had fun trying

on my wedding dress. 

We both grew up in Gnadenhutten 

played basketball. After out-of-town

corner drug store for Cherry Cokes and 

wait for the bus to get back into town—

thought Alvin was the only one on the

who has spent over a third of our married life searching for tomatoes! Thank you

for adding to the memories of our very special day!

Recent Royal Bayreuth eBay Prices 
By Dotty Earle

Polar Bear Vase (BM) . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Rooster Masquerade Creamer 

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Santa Match Safe 4¼". . . . . . . . . . .

Polar Bear Cup & Saucer (BM) . . . .

. . .

Pansy Candlesticks . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

. . . . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . .

Tapestry Polar Bear Vase . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . .

Devil & Card Dish . . . . . . . . . . . . . .



From Our Co-Presidents 
By Mary and Terry Anderson

We’re gearing up for another great 

convention! We hope to have a large 

group attending. We have lined up 

all be very interesting. Our regular 

auction which is held on Friday 

evening promises to be fun; later our 

silent auction which is part of the 

and that’s even MORE interesting. We 

had lots of fun with that auction last 

pieces will be on display and will sell 

to the highest bidder. Steve always 

does a great job getting neat pieces 

and Rollie will be our auctioneer 

again this year (YAY… welcome back 

Rollie!)

Our convention dates this time 

A reception will be held Thursday 

evening. The rest of the time will be 

of course the hospitality room will 

be a gathering place for chatting and 

eating.

We are so looking forward to this 

convention. We’re going to be busy a 

spend an extra day visiting attractions 

in the area. Don't forget to include 

antique shops in your itinerary.

Please make your hotel reservation 

Make

sure you identify yourself as part of 

the Royal Bayreuth Collectors Club.

for two each day. The same rate is 

available for three nights before and 

three nights after the event.

In order to help those involved in 

make your hotel reservations soon. 

Registration forms should be sent to 

Chris ASAP.

This year we are trying some new 

ideas and we will be broadening our 

Lavine are changing our games a bit 

lots to look forward to…

come to convention as often as 

we sincerely hope you make every 

effort to come to Dearborn this 

September. We look forward to seeing 

all of you!
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Convention time is coming up and 

this one in Dearborn should be 

another winner! Our conventions are 

the best place to learn more about 

Royal Bayreuth – with members' 

friends and make new ones. Check 

out the additional information in 

this newsletter about the hotel and 

registration. Fill out the registration 

sheet and send it to me with a check 

possible. Early registration is very 

helpful for those purchasing items 

attract new members by publicizing 

Royal Bayreuth – we have a wonderful 

club is a real asset to anyone looking 

to learn more about this wonderful 

porcelain.

The membership roster was 

included with the March newsletter. 

As always please let me know of any 

Thanks for supporting the club 

and we look forward to seeing you in 

Dearborn in September!

Chris Bartlett

RBCC Secretary

Secretary’s Message 
By Chris Bartlett

R.B.C.C. Treasurer’s Report 
By Steve Bartlett

Checkbook Balance as of 2-15-2013 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $12,730.70

Receipts

Membership dues . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  $500.00

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Total Receipts . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $1,255.10

Disbursements

 . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Annual web site hosting fee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Total Disbursements. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $1,297.55

Checkbook Balance as of 2-15-2013 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $12,688.25

2013 Convention 
Registration – Act Soon!

receives a goodie bag (rather than 

one per couple). Look for your 

registration form in this issue and 

please send it in quickly!
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Editor’s Message
By Kat Thacker

you are currently holding has the 

it out ASAP and send (along with your 

check) to club Secretary Chris. It helps 

the scenes if we can get a headcount 

sooner rather than later. There will be 

LOTS more info coming in the August 

in the Detroit area. We will also be 

and check it often…

While you're pulling together your 

reservation locked in now. You have 

summer months! Details are in this 

issue.

We had a lovely visit with some 

last month. Gregg had business in 

to go see some SPECTACULAR 

collections in the area. Our generous 

well as some amazing Schafer Vater 

and other vintage German porcelain. 

Rublaitus’ home to share their amazing 

collections. We all had a memorable 

dinner out at the historic Starved Rock 

conditions. Our Co-Presidents Mary 

and Terry Anderson also made the 

all your warm hospitality… we truly 

enjoyed seeing all your beautiful 

porcelain!

I would like to thank all our 

contributors for this month. Roberta 

Cappel (along with her daughter 

Gretchen) shot our cute cover layout 

with their Beach Babies. I can always 

count on her to do something creative 

no matter how busy she and Alvin are! 

Another big thanks to Tim Gaudet 

sent along some photos of hand-picked 

some gorgeous tea strainers and rarer 

salt and peppers. We always appreciate 

submissions like these to share with 

our club!

Speaking of rarer SALT & 

be making a presentation during the 

requesting that you bring your more 

unusual pieces along to share. We'll be 

it's a good idea to think about these 

items now so we can have greater 

member participation and sharing of 

information by all.

Please remember that the next 

issue (regularly out in September) will 

ACTUALLY be out in mid-August 

due to the convention timing. We will 

need ALL the items necessary for pre-

convention at that time (DUE DATE: 

AUGUST 1st!). There will still be 

friends!

We’ve recently learned about the loss 

of four members. 

Jerry Wilson passed away January 

diagnosed about 6 months earlier with 

mom passed away last March. She had 

was as surprised as any of them that her 

time had also come. They both loved 

their collections and she learned so 

much from them. She enjoyed when 

they would visit and they would go 

out searching for the perfect toothpick 

holder!

In Memoriam

Newsletter
Submission Deadlines

(September) Issue 

Upcoming Member Sale
Janet Belcher let us know that she will 

be selling several RB items at a Mike 

Babies. This auction will consist of two 

collections of hatpins and holders plus 

some vintage clothing. Be sure to visit 

www.clumauctions.com for the latest 

information.

Membership Update
By Chris Bartlett

Susan Szymanski has a new email 

address: susanannszy@gmail.com.

BIG happenings here… Gregg and I just attended the Antiques Roadshow in 

Detroit! It was a truly memorable day and we'll be sharing our experiences 

with you next issue… Keep an eye out for it!

Antiques Roadshow
By Kat Thacker
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Website News
By Gregg Thacker

Greetings RB Fans. The website is 

receiving increasing activity as Judy 

auctions. Be sure to visit the site to 

stay up-to-date for all club activities!

an e-mail blast monthly (or so) with 

receiving that please send an email to 

see everyone in Dearborn!

New 2013 
Member Password:
User name: rbfan13 

Password: mw4t$$

(all lower case letters)

It’s just me your Publicity Gal telling 

you what I have been up to the last 

few months in regards to spreading the 

good word of the Club. 

I wrote up a Spring Press Release 

with information about our upcoming 

convention in Dearborn Michigan and 

thanked them in advance for whatever 

they could do for us in regards to 

papers or magazines. Approximately 

over about 6 were returned as no 

longer in business. So now I will see 

if I can search out a few more new 

ones to add to the list. I am asking 

places to send the press releases. Pick 

up a newspaper in the shops you go 

into and send me the contact info for 

the publication. I will write and see if 

they would be interested in having our 

information. So please KEEP YOUR 

We will send a revised press release 

to antique shops in the Dearborn area. 

We will wait another month or two. 

Gregg and Kat compiled a list 

of friendly local shops which is 

available on the website here www.

pdf.

I wrote to the Antiques Roadshow 

England on their schedule for this year 

and got a note back that nothing this 

that would be a good thing to go to 

and show a piece of Bayreuth!

publications have places where you 

can submit a picture and ask for 

information on an item. I thought 

I would do that and also submit to 

Country Living Magazine. Do any 

of you have a piece of Bayreuth that 

you could send me a picture of and I 

will submit it? That perhaps would be 

additional good exposure for our club!

Once again there was an article 

by Kovels on Royal Bayreuth. 

Someone sent in a question on a Tettau 

Demitasse Cup and Saucer which was 

blue and white with a green lion and 

and saucer were made by Sontag and 

porcelain factory that opened in Tettau 

owners and names since then and is 

still in business. The mark on your cup 

and saucer was used by Sontag and 

became Royally Privileged Porcelain 

made by the factory is known today 

as Royal Bayreuth. There is a club 

of collectors of Royal Bayreuth. Its 

website is RoyalBayreuth.org. Value 

hope to see you all in Dearborn in 

September!

Publicity Report
By Judy Stockwell

Convention Entertainment – Games, Games, Games!
By Harriet Lavine & Judy Stockwell

We are once again preparing games for the convention to make the banquet a 

fun experience for all. This year we are asking you to bring a Yankee Swap gift 

up over the years for under that price that you no longer want. Just get out into 

we want from someone else. Remember to put this item in something sturdy in 

convention in Dearborn in September!

Our 2013 RBCC Convention theme is "Travel" so we're 

photos soon!
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the most successful we've had in 

recent years. We had a wide variety 

of RB pieces (some rare ones) many 

on-site bidders and a few absentee 

bidders. The result was an exciting and 

We are poised to do it all over again 

this year. Our Club Auctioneer Rollie 

Rosenboom will be holding the gavel 

once again. Several members have 

consigned 60 pieces so far. We will 

add more from the Wenger Collection 

There is still time for you to consign 

Act quicklyauction pieces will be 

on the web site starting this month! 

The auction chair can accept or reject 

pieces for the auction. Remember the 

controls the minimum selling price. 

Members can bid on auction pieces 

by submitting their maximum bids 

We will have another silent auction 

LIVE at the convention with about 

60 pieces in it. Members who attend 

will have an opportunity to get some 

real bargains. The auction has always 

been a highlight of the convention 

2013 Convention
Auction Update
By Steve Bartlett, Auction Chair

later than Sunday, June 30, 2013.

Bidders should include the item number and description for each auction item 

save on shipping costs. 

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

. . . . . . . . . . . 

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

. . . . . . . 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

 . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

. . . . 

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . .

. . . . . . 

 . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

. . . . . . . 

 . . . $45

Summer 2013 Silent Auction
By Steve Bartlett, Auction Chair

pieces from the Wenger Collection. 

Silent Auction closed at the end of 

received bids from nine different 

won at least one piece. Several 

auction pieces received multiple bids. 

received some great bargains. The 

results of the auction were posted 

on the members section of the club 

website. If you are unable to access 

great way for collectors to add pieces 

to their shelves at mostly bargain 

$700 to the Treasury!

Spring Silent Auction Results
By Steve Bartlett, Auction Chair
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Antique Show managed by local dealer and promoter 
th season and 

presents 50 dealers offering a variety of antiques; most 

specialty to share their collections and share their expertise 

and interest. I was honored to be invited to hold this booth 

I displayed two tables of my usual stock of Victorian 

and the third table were both devoted to a display of Royal 

Bayreuth pieces from my own personal collection of nearly 

Salley’s original Bayreuth book that she had given me back 

and children's lines and many had seen some of the 

common tapestry forms but many folks had no knowledge 

of the other Bayreuth production.

I was surprised that there was little interest in the rare 

I've know for years stopped to admire them.) I expect that 

people are so used to seeing novelty shakers at shows and 

shops that they perhaps did not know that these were rare 

and special. Many people were fascinated by the tapestry 

and no two are exactly the same. Most admired and asked 

about were the Christmas Cactus and Sterling Silver shoes. 

obtained. Another item that gathered much interest was a 

complete dresser set in Christmas Cactus pattern. Several 

people commented that they could not imagine using 

something so delicate in this day and age when we have 

tea strainers and these generated many questions from the 

public and dealers doing the show. Most people had never 

seen porcelain strainers and thought they were only made 

in silver and silver plate because these are the ones most 

commonly seen. I explained that these were not marked 

with the company crest and one really has to know the 

forms and colorations and the impressed Deponiert mark 

which is sometimes found and the unglazed back. I urged 

the dealers to look for the small Germany and Bavaria 

stamps as well for further proof of production on the 

strainers and other small pieces like the shakers. Most of 

the show dealers are generalist or folks who deal in country 

antiques and more primitive items; I cautioned all of them 

A local woman brought photos on her iPhone of 

mark; most of the items carried the green single lion mark 

shown in Mary's books. The lady indicated she did not 

think her children were interested in the china and she may 

A “Featured Dealer” at Bath 
By Tim Gaudet

Continued on back…



1320 Waterford Dr
East Greenwich, RI 02818

have interest in selling it. I encouraged 

and condition and contact me if she 

decided she was going to sell these. 

Club members who have interest 

in this pattern may email me at 

your information if she wants to sell. I 

talked with many of the dealers about 

usually marked. For dealers who don't 

deal in this type of material it is good 

information to have.

collection.

“Featured Dealer” continued…


